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MISSION STATEMENT 

Inviting Our Community to God’s Open Door 

 
 
 
Sunday, January 1                 - 9 AM Worship    

Sunday, January 8        - 9 AM Worship  
Sunday, January 15     - 9 AM  Worship  - Conduct Audit after worship 
Sunday, January 22       - 9 AM  Worship   
Sunday, January 29           - 9 AM  Worship  - Following worship-Annual Meeting/Council Mtg 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Bloomer Community Clothes Closet is in need of monetary donations to sustain the necessary 
monies needed for rent and utilities.  During the winter months, it is just as important to provide free    
clothing as it is food from the Bloomer Food Pantry.  The closet is run by FREE-WILL donations and by 
volunteers, no one is paid a wage. Please consider helping this much needed community service.   
Checks can be made payable to:   

 Bloomer Community Clothes Closet,              
       PO Box 146, Bloomer WI, 54724. 
 
The Bloomer/New Auburn Food Pantry has reported that the shelves are looking bare.  There is a 
need for non-perishable items such as: canned soups, oatmeal, canned stews and vegetables, ramen 
noodles, rice, pasta and diabetic foods: no sugar/no salt added.   
 

Drop off location:  808 Jackson St. Bloomer, WI 

Wednesdays 10 amð2 pm 
Fridays 8 amð4 pm 
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BETHEL FINANCES 
 

Total Income - November:                $   2,130.94 

YTD Income as of 11/30/22      $ 39,167.53 

Total Expenses - November:    $   4,676.92 

YTD Expenses as of 11/30/22    $ 32,129.85 

PRAYER CONCERNS: 
 

Lisa Baldry; Steve Christianson; Richard Woodford; Joyce 

Hyde; Tracy Gravunder (Roxie’s daughter); Janet Pingel; 

Ron Fetting; Tim Rohrer; Marie Davis; and our home 

bound.   

ATTENTION THRIVENT    

MEMBERS 

 

If you have insurance or investments with Thrivent,  

you are eligible and encouraged to direct your 

Choice Dollars, that are designated to you, to your 

congregation or a charitable Lutheran organization 

of your choice.  Check with: 
 

Thrivent.com/choice dollars  

Or 

call 1-800-847-4836  

                

and say “Thrivent Choice” to see if you have accu-

mulated dollars that can be directed. 
  
Choice Dollars, to individuals, is a program that re-

places the dollars that previously were designated 

to congregations to use in fundraising or service 

projects. 

 
 
 

Youth Retreat  
 

 
 
 
 
24 HOUR RECHARGE 

2023 
 

January 6-7, 2023 
March 24-25, 2023 

 
Activities, Games, Service,                         

Church Group Time and outside fun. 
 

$80 per Youth 
$30 per Adult Guide 

 
Registration and Information at 

Lutherpark.org 

JESUS MEETS US 

 

CHRISTIAN MUSIC SKATE 
2023 

2057 17 1/2 Ave  Rice Lake 
  

 January 30        February 27 
        March 27  April 24 
        6 - 8 pm 

(Last Monday of each month) 
 

Age 3 - 5    $6 
Age 6+       $8 

Free blade/skate rental 
Adults observe free 

  

 Bethel Lutheran Church  
Annual Meeting  
will be held on  

 
Sunday, January 29th, 2023 

following worship.   
 

Please plan to attend to keep informed on 
what is happening in your church home. 

 
We are looking for someone to fill at 
 least one seat on the council.   
Contact Debbie if you are interested. 

LUTHER PARK ANNUAL MEETING 
 

Luther Park Bible Camp, Inc.  
will hold its annual meeting  
on Saturday, February 4, 2023,  

in the Dining Hall at Luther Park Bible Camp.  
Coffee will be available at 9:30 AM with the 

meeting to begin at 10:00 AM. 
 
Each member congregation is entitled to three 
(3) voting delegates, either clergy or lay.  Any 
number from your congregation may attend 
but only three (3) may serve as delegates.  Each 
delegate shall have one vote. 
 
We encourage your attendance to enjoy the 
meeting and the meal and relay information & 
materials back to your home congregation. For     
questions contact Luther Park at 715-859-2215. 



Bethel Lutheran Church 
Council Meeting Minutes 
December 11, 2022  10:08 AM 

Present : Marty Allison, James Pingel, Donna Frank, Gretchen Ball, Meridee Gassen  and  Debbie Poirier.                                                       
Also in attendance: Margie Pingel, Chris Ball 

SecretaryΩs report reviewed by members. 
Motion to approve by: James Pingel  Second to approve by: Donna Frank    All in favor: Approved 

TreasurerΩs report reviewed by members.   
Motion to approve by: James Pingel    Second to approve by: Donna Frank    All in favor: Approved 

tǊƻǇŜǊǘȅ  
¶ Sanctuary lights have been replaced, entry lights still need replaced.  Need to look at how to access with 

the height. 
 
²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ      

¶ Christmas Eve Candlelight service -  Pastor Aaron, Debbie, Molly and her sister will be here to lead ser-
vice.  Service will begin at 7:00 pm.  There will not be a service on Sunday, December 25, 2022. 

 
{ǘŜǿŀǊŘǎƘƛǇ 
¶ Nothing new. 
 
¸ƻǳǘƘ ϧ 9ŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ  
¶ Nothing new. 

h[5 .¦{Lb9{{Υ      
нлно .ǳŘƎŜǘΥ 
¶ Adjusted benevolence to reflect in-person sermons provided by Pastor Justin. 
       Motion to approve by: Gretchen Ball    Second to approve: Meridee Gassen     All in favor:  Approved 
 

b9² .¦{Lb9{{Υ    
  
hǇŜƴ ŎƻǳƴŎƛƭ ǇƻǎƛǝƻƴΥ 
¶ Meridee has met her two terms on council.  Debbie will reach out to congregation members to see if 

anyone has interest in joining the council.  
!ǳŘƛǘ όWŀƴǳŀǊȅ мрǘƘύΥ 
¶ Two church members are needed to conduct the annual audit.  Debbie Poirier will announce at the next 

service the need for a second member to assist her with the audit. 
[ŜǧŜǊǎ ƴŜŜŘŜŘ ŦƻǊ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ ǊŜǇƻǊǘΥ 
¶ The council president will need to draft a short letter outlining the activities and changes that occurred 

throughout the year (Molly, Pastor Justin, Jamboree Days, sale of lot, Emergency Relief Fund, etc.) and 
looking forward to changes/expectations for 2023.  Letter will need to be provided to Roxie by January 
1, 2023. 

!ƴƴǳŀƭ aŜŜǝƴƎ 5ŀǘŜΥ 
¶ The date of the annual meeting has been set for January 29, 2023. 

Next Council meeting—Sunday, January 29, 2023, following annual meeting. 
 

Motion to adjourn by: Gretchen Ball   Second to adjourn by: Donna Frank   All in favor: Approved 
Adjourned 10:33 



December 26, 2022 
 

Dear Members of Bethel, 
 
Over the past few years, we have gone through a number of changes at Bethel, and we are not 
alone as a church.  Some of us long for the traditions of the past, and others of us are eager to see 
change. 
 
Pastor Aaron stated in one of his sermons that grieving the past is important, but we cannot hold 
onto the past forever.  We must be willing to change.  Large, successful retailers such as Block-
buster Video, Kmart, Shopko, etc., no longer exist because they did not make the changes consum-
ers were looking for.  More than 2000 years ago Jesus brought change to the church as well.  The 
religious leaders at that time were not willing to accept that Jesus included not only Jews but those 
that lived on the margin ï the sick, the poor, the widows, the orphans, the prisoners, the Gentiles. 
 
As we look to make changes, we must also remember the church foundation ï to share the mes-
sage of Jesus.  In Kelly A. Fryerôs book, Reclaiming the ñCò Word, she states, ñWe have a humani-
tarian and a holy duty to reintroduce this world of ours to the God who made it and loves it and who 
not only wants us all to live together in peace but is also willing to die to make that happen.ò 
 
Weôve made some changes at Bethel.  Many weeks we watch Pastor Aaronôs message on a screen 
rather than having him at Bethel in-person.  The music is different.  We no longer use bulletins.  Itôs 
been a struggle, but our congregation has grown closer as a result.  And it seems that we are head-
ed in the right direction.  Molly Dobbs, our talented worship leader, continues to play and sing for us 
bringing energy into the sanctuary.  We have a young intern Pastor, Justin Andrews, who joins us in
-person several times a month.  When you meet Justin, it does not take long to know his deep love 
for Jesus and his desire to share the message.   
 
We do continue to hold on to a few traditions that bind us together as Lutherans.  We enjoy tradi-
tional communion the first Sunday of each month and follow a more traditional worship service.  
When Molly is not able to lead us, we sing traditional hymns from the hymnal. 
 
As we are starting to see new, younger people in the pews I look forward to the new year ahead.  I 
pray that God will bless our congregation, and we will continue to invite our community to Godôs 
open door. 
 
Debbie Poirier 
Campus Coordinator and Council President  

FROM LUTHER PARK 
As we start to plan our 2023 camp season here at Luther Park Bible Camp, we are 

hoping that we could ask each of you for your help.  We are hiring staff for this upcoming 

year.  If you or someone you know is interested, the application portal for staff is now open 

on our website as well as camp registration.    lutherpark.org 

 

Thank you for your continued support of Luther Park Bible Camp. 


